
Paper Petition Details  
 
Non Residential Car Parking - Whitehaven 
 
 
All Whitehaven residents have a big problem with non residential car parking.  People who 
don’t even live in Whitehaven are blocking residents’ cars and are also blocking the 
entrance to Whitehaven which causes problems for the bin men and results in rubbish not 
being picked up as the bin men can not enter into Whitehaven due to non residents 
parking their cars/vans in Whitehaven. 
 
Please can yellow lines be applied or any other law which is good for Whitehaven 
residents.  Thanks.  
 
 
This petition was received on 16th August 2011. 
 
This petition was passed to the Engineer – Parking Development on 16th August 
2011. 
 
This petition was responded to by the Engineer – Parking Development on 16th 
September 2011. 
 
 

Final Results 

Number of Signatures 18 

 
 

Council Response  

 
Thank you for your petition requesting waiting restrictions on Whitehaven, to help 
improve the problems with access currently experienced by residents and refuse 
collectors. 
 
We are proposing Double Yellow lines at the junction with Montague Road, and along 
Whitehaven in its entirety; these indicate ‘no waiting at any time’.  This restriction will 
also apply to the residents of Whitehaven.  However if you feel this is not acceptable, or 
have any other suggestions, we would be happy to discuss these with you and consider 
alternative solutions. 
 
Once we have agreed an acceptable scheme, this will be added to our waiting restriction 
request list which is due to be reviewed at the beginning of next year.  We will then put 
the proposal out to a formal consultation, and providing there are no objections, the lines 
can be implemented. 
 
If you require any further information, or clarification on any of the information provided 
above, please do not hesitate to contact – Engineer – Parking Development. 
 
 


